Issue No 14 December 2003



**FREE** 

### Newsletter

Look For Us On The Wymondham WebSite www.wymondham-norfolk.co.uk/spooner-row

## GRAND CHRISTMAS DRAW to be drawn at the

### CHRISTMAS PRIZE BINGO

EYES DOWN 7-30 pm

SPOONER ROW VILLAGE HALL

MONDAY 15th DECEMBER ALL WELCOME

MONDAY CASH BINGO RESTARTS ON 05/01/04 EYES DOWN 8pm

### Notes from the Playing Field Management Committee

### Dog Fouling

As all responsible dog owners know, when exercising your dogs in the village and especially on the playing field please pick up after them

The School, playgroup and football club all use the field regularly, not to mention the village children, so could we please ask all dog owners to carry a plastic carrier bag to pick up the offending 'pile'.

Please note that the meadow at the back of the village hall is private property and not a dog walking area. The young people at Youth Club use it as do the play group so we would like it to be kept as clean as possible....
(Village Hall Committee)

### Conservation Walks

Conservation walks have been provided in Spooner Row thanks to local farmers and DEFRA's farm conservation schemes. Maps and details of access and routes are in place around the village and a copy is available on the new website. Conservation walks are permissive access only and will be available until 2012. Please follow the Country Code.

### REYMERSTON FENCING & LANDSCAPING SERVICE

- All types of fencing erected including: All types of panel, post & rail, wire mesh etc.
- Field & garden gates supplied and installed
- Garden clearance, hedges and trees trimmed
- © Landscaping, paving and all types of ground work projects undertaken.

LANDSCAPING ADVICE
FREE ESTIMATES
COMPETITIVE PRICES

FOR ALL ENQUIRIES CALL ROB AUSTIN
ON: 01362 850529 or Mobile 07771 515189.

# ARCHIVE FILM DIGHT AT SPOONER ROW VILLAGE HALL 12th December 8 pm Trains and Transport Football and Flying Pigs All Seats £4 At The Door

### WHATS ON AT THE VILLAGE HALL

### YOUTH CLUB

Spooner Row Youth club is going from strength to strength. We have received a grant towards 38 weeks wages for a qualified youth worker and to buy equipment. It is hoped that the Youth department will have appointed a worker for our group to start in the New Year.

The voluntary staff have all attended a child protection course, and Mrs Partner has also clocked up a Risk Assessment and Health and Safety course and an ongoing Voluntary Youth Worker course with an Advice and Counselling course and one on Games and Activities.

We do need support from parents and appreciate any help that you can give us.

Please remind your child that they MUST sign in and out of Youth Club. We are not responsible for your child's safety once they have left the building and we cannot legally prevent them from doing so.

### **NRG SERVICES**

**ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS** 

DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL

FROM CHANGING A LIGHT TO COMPLETE RE-WIRES

### **FREE ESTIMATES**

Tel: 01953 600011 Mobile: 07814 511374

### A Vacancy

at the Village Hall, for a cleaner/caretaker 2hrs per week minimum Hours may vary with bookings

Please contact the Secretary on 01953 602768

### WEEKLY ACTIVITIES

Monday ..... Cash Bingo Eyes down 8 pm.

UP TO £100 JACKPOT PRIZE

100 Club Draw on second Monday each month

Tuesday...... <u>Yoga 11.00 –12.30</u>

Whether you are a complete beginner or more experienced, everyone is welcome.

Wednesday ..... Carpet Bowls 7.30 - 9.30 pm New Members always welcome

Thursday........Good Companions 2 - 4 pm
(Over 50s Club) Alternate weeks

Thursday ...... Youth Club 7.00—8.30 pm Drop in club for 11 to 18 year olds

### Hiring

The Village Hall has a large hall with a stage and a medium sized room available for hire at very competitive rates. If your club or group is looking for a venue we have some day time vacancies and evening slots for occasional or regular hire. For more details call the Bookings secretary on 01953 601581 or come to the Hall on Mondays between 6.30 and 7.30 pm.



### **Growers of Quality Turf**

The countries best loved turf from your local stockists

To order your turf contact Philip Wing Landscapes on (01953) 602489

SUPPLY OR SUPPLY AND LAY



If you have a subject of local interest that you feel strongly about, please write to the Secretary at the address below. Please note that we do not include material that promotes any political party or adverse comments on individuals. The editors reserve the right to edit or not to publish any material they consider offensive or unsuitable.

### FOR INFORMATION ON TOPICS IN THIS NEWSLETTER

Spooner Row, Suton & Wattlefield Village Hall Association

C/o The Secretary

**Opus House** 

**Bunwell Road** Spooner Row

Wymondham, Norfolk

Phone: 01953 602768

e-mail: Edward.Peters I @btopenworld.com

### Village Hall Committee:

Chairman.....Jon Wright Secretary..... Alison Peters Treasurer..... Marcus Munford Lesley Partner. Roz Ross, Len Mockford

Council Representatives: Joanna Newman, Mike Welton, John Simpson

### Village Diarv

Stephanie Kemp and I have decided to put up a Village Diary on the Pre-School notice board in preparation for the New Year . As I am the Bookings Secretary for the Village Hall and Stephanie is Church Secretary, and we both work in the pre-school at Spooner Row Primary School we felt this would give all three main groups in the village a chance to synchronise calendars and avoid events clashing. This will hopefully enable a maximum attendance at all events held by the Village Hall, School, Church and any other village based group.

Lesley Partner



### **NEW Spooner Row Website**

The new website for Spooner Row is now online and can be viewed at www.spooner.row.btinternet. co.uk. The website includes information on the different features that Spooner Row has to offer: the village hall, church, school, pub, recreation ground, signal box, conservation walks. There is also a message board to express your views on anything to do with the village! Current and back issues of the village hall's newsletters can be downloaded and viewed online - so if you have missed one you can find it there!

There are a few technical difficulties, which will soon be ironed out. Watch this space for new improvements and updates. There is currently another link to Spooner Row from Wymondham's website at www. wymondham-norfolk.co.uk/spooner-row for the village hall, but this will soon be replaced with the new website.

### ARTHUR'S ORGANIC DELIVERIES

Fresh Organic Fruit and Vegetables Straight To Your Door

- Packed Locally
- Grown Locally Wherever Possible
- Soil Association Certified
- 18 Years Experience



Phone





### **New Dancing Classes Starting in January 2004**

Tuesday evenings;

Ballroom / Latin / Sequence classes for beginners

An afternoon children's class

Ballroom / Latin / Disco

Times and days to be confirmed.

For more details contact: Sandra Boatman (01953) 455500



The Management Committee of Spooner Row, Suton & Wattlefield Village Hall Association Would like to thank all those who have supported them in the past year and wish everyone

A Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.

Printed and Published by Spooner Row, Suton & Wattlefield Village Hall Assn. ---Individual articles-may not-represent-the-views of the-Committee-